May 27, 2011

Mr. Mark Hage

26 Liberty Street

Montpelier, VT 05602

Dear Mr. Hage,

I am following up to answer your concerns about Ben & Jerry’s business operations in Israel, cited in your letter dated April 6, 2011. Your letter has been shared with all of the members of the Ben & Jerry’s Independent Board of Directors.

An important detail to understand in this matter is that Ben & Jerry’s in Israel is licensed to Avi Zinger, who has run Ben & Jerry’s in Israel since 1988. As Licensee, Mr. Zinger makes the decisions on how to develop his business in Israel. He has thoughtfully and responsibly operated his Ben & Jerry’s business in Israel during that time. He does not support any political agenda there.

Addressing your specific concerns, Mr. Zinger’s current business operations and plans conform to what we would consider to be responsible business practices in his region:

- Water resources are local to Kiryat Malachi

- Dairy sourcing is local to Kiryat Malachi

- Flavorings, inclusions, fruits & nuts are sourced through the same supply chain that Ben & Jerry’s uses

- Expansion of Ben & Jerry’s scoop shops in Israel does not include any West Bank or East Jerusalem locations

We understand and respect that Vermonters for a Just Peace in Palestine/Israel (VTJP) will advocate for its positions on issues within the region. As a company with a long history of social advocacy, we’ve taken your questions seriously. We are confident that our Licensee’s business in Israel is run using responsible practices within the region and in full alignment with the Mission and Values that have guided Ben & Jerry’s for more than three decades. 

Sincerely,

Jostein Solheim

Chief Executive Officer

Ben & Jerry’s

Cc: Rob Michalak, Global Director of Social Mission

Cc: Ben & Jerry’s Independent Board of Directors members

